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1. PURPOSE


1.1
To ask members to consider the new draft agreement for the future use of Longridge High School for the provision of community sports provision.


1.2
Relevance to the Council’s Ambitions and Priorities:

· The contents of this report contribute to the Council’s ambition of ‘making peoples’ lives safer and healthier’.

2.
BACKGROUND


2.1
Members will be aware that the Council served 12 months notice on the current agreement ten months ago in an attempt to re-negotiate a new arrangement that better reflected the current relationship and made it much clearer in what we were paying for.


2.2
After several meetings with both the school and the County Council, the principles on which a new agreement could be based were agreed.  These were:

2.2.1
Ownership and responsibility for the site will sit wholly with the school.

2.2.2
The Borough Council would identify a core number of hours per week required to fulfil the needs of its customers.

2.2.3
The Borough Council would pay for these hours, based on an agreed formula that covered the operational cost of the facilities identified.

3.
CURRENT SITUATION


The enclosed agreement represents the first draft that has been sent to the school for comments.  Any alterations arising from the school and at this meeting will be incorporated into a final document (if agreed) for adoption in January with a view to the new arrangements being operational from April 2008.

4
ISSUES


4.1
Alongside the agreement, both parties will need to make arrangements for the transfer of buildings, currently owned by the Council, to the school.

4.2

The revenue implications of the new arrangements, including the relocation of the gym to the Civic Hall, will now be quantified.

4.3
There will be staffing implications under the new arrangements.  Existing Duty Officers and Receptionists were placed on the redeployment register when the Council served notice in January.  Currently, none of the staff have found alternative employment through the scheme and so there will be implications, as the new arrangements will require a different staffing structure.

5.
RISK ASSESSMENT


The approval of this report may have the following implications:

· Resources
- the new arrangements will give a clearer understanding of what the Council is paying for.  There also may be implications under the redeployment arrangement if redundancy is an option.

· Technical, Environmental and Legal – the necessary arrangements for asset transfer need to be implemented.     

· Political – the Council have stated its commitment to providing sporting opportunities in Longridge so it is important that the new arrangements deliver that commitment.

6.
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE

6.1
Note the contents of the report and suggest any amendments to the draft agreement.

6.2
Endorse the document, with any agreed amendments, and instruct officers to consult with the school with a view to bringing a jointly agreed version for adoption in January.

JOHN C HEAP

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES
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